REPORT TO ACS COUNCIL

Orlando, Florida

April 3, 2019 
COVER SLIDE – BUDGET & FINANCE COMMITTEE

Madam President and fellow Councilors, the Committee met on Saturday to review the Society’s 2018 financial performance.
SLIDE 2 – 2018 FINANCIAL HIGHLIGHTS
In 2018, ACS generated a Net from Operations of $41 million, which was $13.3 million higher than 2017.  Total revenues were $572 million, increasing 6.4% over 2017.  Expenses ended the year at $531 million, 4.1% higher than prior year.  Driving this strong performance were the Society’s Information Services units, CAS and Publications, and a continued emphasis on expense management across the ACS.  
SLIDE 3 – NET FROM OPERATIONS
The Society’s sources of net contribution, shown here at the top of the slide in dark blue, totaled $101 million and included Information Services and Investments. These sources funded net expenses associated with Society Programs and other activities shown on the left hand side. 

SLIDE 4 – UNRESTRICTED NET ASSETS

In addition, I am pleased to report the Society’s financial position strengthened in 2018. Unrestricted Net Assets, or reserves, increased by $8 million to $292 million at year-end 2018.  As shown in the call out box, the increase was the result of $41 million net from operations which was partially offset by $35 million in investment losses and non-cash accounting charges related to the Society’s two closed postretirement benefit plans.    
SLIDE 5 – FINANCIAL GUIDELINES

This slide shows the Society’s five Board-approved financial guidelines and their corresponding targets.  I’m happy to report that all five guidelines were met in 2018, which is the second year in a row we’ve achieved full compliance.  
SLIDE 6 – FINANCIAL INFORMATION ON ACS.ORG
Additional financial information can be found on the ACS public website where the Society’s audited financial statements, IRS Form 990 filings and other financial resources are posted.  This can be accessed by using the “About ACS” link.
SLIDE 7 – 2019 FULLY ESCALATED DUES CALCULATION
The Committee received a presentation on the calculation of the 2020 fully escalated dues rate.  As prescribed in the Bylaws, the current 2019 base dues rate is increased by the change in the Consumer Price Index over the previous two years, or 2.70%.  The $5 increase results in a fully escalated 2020 dues rate of $180.  
SLIDE 8 – 2020 DUES RATE WITH B&F MOTION

However, in light of the Society’s strong financial results over the past few years, and in support of efforts to attract more members, the Committee voted to recommend to Council, and CPC concurs, no dues increase in 2020.  So Madam President, I move the following resolution:  Given the strong financial state of the Society, B&F moves suspension of the dues escalator for 2020, and thus recommends that the 2020 dues remain at current levels.  
Further, because this pause in the dues escalator may have negative implications on allocations to local sections and divisions, B&F further recommends that steps be taken to ensure that this pause does not negatively impact these units of the Society.
Madam President and Members of Council, this concludes my report.


Dr. Joseph Heppert, Chair
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